Dear colleague,

On the organizers’ behalf we would like to thank you for having given your consent to speak at our international seminar.  In order to make your presentation and its ideas useful and beneficial for the professional community, we would like to provide you with the following tips:
1. Arrive at the seminar and register as early as possible to have the opportunity to be present at a brief meeting from 9:00 to 9:25am with the moderators and speakers in your workshop. It will take place in the same premises where your section workshop will have its sessions:
Section 1: Good Practices of Cooperation Russia - European Union in the Sphere of Culture: Existing Legislation and Practical Experience – Lecture Hall (1st floor)
Section 2: Financing Joint Projects in the Sphere of Culture and Development of Multilateral Cooperation – Hall #18 (2nd floor) 

Section 3: Mobility of Artists and Arts: Instruments of Real and Virtual Cooperation – Polovetsky Patio (1st floor) 

2. Ask the moderators to introduce you to the Commentator on your presentation. Discuss the main focal points in your presentation and in his/her comment.
3. Arrive at your workshop’s conference room no later than five minutes, 3:55pm, before the session begins.
4. Lay out on the chairs in the audience room the printed versions of their speech or any other related material, if any.
5. Strictly adhere to your presentation’s twenty-minute time limit (2:05 – 2:25). The moderator is to ring a bell one minute before your presentation is to end.
Ideas you consider to be important but which escaped your presentation report can be included in an article that you may offer for publication in a collection of the symposium papers (see below).
6. Questions regarding your presentation and commentary on it are envisaged in the workshop’s agenda. Please be ready to answer audience members’ questions for ten minutes, from 2:25 to 2:35.
7. All workshop materials will be carefully put together, translated from Russian into English or English into Russian and included in a bilingual print guide at the beginning of 2010. This guide will be sent out to all the speakers, as well as relevant international organizations and a number of engaged Russian and European groups and specialists.  We ask you to mail your presentation-based article, ready for publication and in the language of the original, by December 20th, 2009 to the following address: cultureworkshop2009@iis.ru
8. A discussion of proposals for the final document will take twenty minutes, from 4:35 to 4:55. A draft of this document will be passed out to each seminar participant. Your active participation in this discussion will be very much appreciated. 

9. During the first week following the seminar, in other words until December 15th, 2009, your workshop’s moderators are to finalize session participants’ proposals for the final document. Please also send the proposals that you didn't have time to compile during the seminar directly to your moderators by email (the address is available in the seminar’s participants list).
We would like to once again thank you for taking part in this seminar. We wish you the best of luck!
Organising Committee
